
 

 

 

Chemours Position Statement on Responsible Mining 

Chemours produces minerals to meet societal needs.   Our minerals enable Chemours 

and our customers to develop products that make our communities safer, environment 

cleaner, technologies more effective and the future more sustainable.   

Chemours is committed to mining responsibly in all areas where we extract precious 

minerals for commercial and industrial use. We strive to be good stewards of the lands 

we own and lease to support our operations. We align our approach to managing land 

use and biodiversity with the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals. Our mines 

are planned, operated, and restored with an eye toward leaving things better than we 

started and minimizing the potential for adverse effects.  Natural resources such as 

wetlands and groundwater are protected by thorough planning and design, including 

the input of local stakeholders.   To ensure the continued effectiveness of our 

environmental stewardship measures, we routinely monitor our operations and 

undertake research on a variety of topics such as the local and regional groundwater 

system and partnerships to advance gopher tortoise conservation.  

We are keenly aware of the importance of the Okefenokee Swamp as an ecological 

and cultural natural resource, and its value to the community and other stakeholders.   

We are committed to ensure the value of the Okefenokee is maintained. With respect 

to future mining next to the Okefenokee, Chemours has no plans to open new mining 

locations on Trail Ridge in Georgia next to the Okefenokee. We believe that we can 

optimize our existing mining locations in Georgia and Florida to sustain operations well 

into the 2030s.   

With respect to mining activities of others, particularly Twin Pines, Chemours has no role 

in the proposed Twin Pines project in Charlton County, Georgia. We have no previous, 

existing, or future interest in acquiring, and no plans or intent to acquire, the project or 

the company. We have no intention or plans, now and for the foreseeable future (the 

next five to ten years), of doing business with Twin Pines, including buying from the 

project or any titanium the project produces. 

The Chemours mining team strives to continually engage with stakeholders to 

understand concerns about our mining activities, to work collaboratively to improve our 

performance, and to communicate transparently. When planning new mines or 

significant modifications we reach out to stakeholders early in the process so that they 

can meaningfully participate in shaping our operations. Our facilities are routinely 

showcased to groups interested in learning more or providing input regarding our 

activities.   
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